
Parent meeting

Thursday 5th September 2024



Our School Values



Our Team 
Our teachers are Miss Henson and 

Miss Wright.

Our Senior Teaching Assistant is 

Mrs Barker – she also teaches 

each class.

Our Learning Support Assistants 

are Miss Slawson, Miss Lloyd-

Bithell and Miss Milner. They work 

across both classes.



Communication  
Messages may be sent to your child’s class teacher via WEDUC. The office staff 

operate with discretion and confidentality and will pass messages to the 

appropriate teaching staff.

If you wish to arrange a meeting with a class teacher , please message on 

WEDUC or speak to the staff in the office. 

Staff members will be on the doors at the start of the school day and dismissal.  

Parents evening 
Parents evening will take place on Tuesday 15th October and Thursday 17th 

October. Further details will be sent nearer the time. 



Gold Tokens
Showing an “I can”

attitude in lessons and 
around school.

Blue (Ocean) Tokens
Being Brilliant and Kind at 

lunchtimes.

Green Tokens
Green Cards & exceptional 

effort and behaviour. 

Oxley Rewards 



Oxley’s Houses 
Year 6 house captains

This year, the children will 

research local charities to 

support and decide 

collectively if they wish to 

combine efforts towards one 

as a school or one per house.



Snacks 
Following government guidance on healthy eating and to meet our Healthy School’s award, we are asking that 
children only bring an item from the list below for their morning snack and try to vary choices across the week:  

•Whole or sliced fruit

•Vegetable sticks, e.g. celery, carrot, pepper, cucumber etc 

•Bag of plain popcorn

•Meat ( i.e. Mini Peperami) / cheese snack

•Plain rice /corn cakes or Bread sticks

The children receive 

free fruit each day 

in school until the 

end of Year 2. 



Drinks  
Water bottles 

•We provide water bottles for the children in school.

•Please do not send juice as water bottles have a habit of leaking. 

Milk

•Children can have free milk daily until they are 5.

•Please order and pay through coolmilk.com if you wish your children to have milk after their fifth birthday.



The School Day
•Register / wake and shake

•Whole class lesson

•Independent choosing time

•Assembly/break

•Whole class lesson

•Independent choosing time

•Lunch 

•Whole class lesson

•Independent choosing time

•Story time

•Home time

Assemblies

Whole School assemblies take place 

at 10:15am every day and are 

taken by members from the 

teaching team. Our Oxley 

#Starsoftheweek celebration and 

#sportspersonoftheweek

assembly is held on Fridays. 

Registration

Children can arrive between 8.35 

and 8.45. gates are closed 

promptly at 8.45 ready for 

registration.  



A typical timetable



Phonics
Our school uses the: 

Oxford Reading Tree 

Floppy’s Phonics programme

By Oxford University Press
and Debbie Hepplewhite



Daily phonics session

◦ Review sounds already taught

◦ Teach new sound / grapheme

◦ Practise handwriting and reading words with new 
sound

◦ Apply – write new sound within a word or sentence

Children are grouped according to their level

The children are assessed regularly 

One of their reading books will be matched to 
phonics level

Phonics



Helping at home
Using pure sounds



Helping at home
Use pictures 

matched to each 

sound as a prompt 
if your child can’t 

remember the 

sounds. These are 

in the reading 
diaries.



Reading matters

• Our Oxley expectations are that our children read a 

minimum of three times a week. 

• The children have 2 reading books a week. 

• One is a phonics book for them to read themselves. 

The other may need to be shared together.

• For every two reads at home the children get a tick 

on their Oxopoly board. The further they travel 

round the board the more rewards they will get. At 

the end of the game they get to choose a brand 

new book to take home!



Reading in Year 1

Reading takes many forms: poetry, novels, fiction and 

non-fiction comprehensions, films, song lyrics and 
pictures.

The children learn a skill throughout the week and are 

given opportunities to apply this skill to different 
situations.



Helping at home
You play an enormous part in fostering a love of books and an 

enjoyment of reading in your children. 

Conversations and key questions will help when reading with your 

child.

They are inside the reading diaries.



Grammar in Year 1
Grammar is taught every day 

at the start of an English 

lesson. This will recap taught

skills and allow for consolidation 

of prior knowledge

There are also discrete lessons 

to focus on certain aspects.



Literacy: Novel Study 
Writing is taught through 

novels where we also combine 

skills of phonics, grammar and 

reading.

The children are taught various 

genres of fiction and non-fictional 

writing and are given more 

opportunities to develop their 

own style and independence.



Maths
• We take a Mastery approach following the White Rose Maths scheme.

• We focus on securing understanding to 10 in EYFS and to 100 in Y1. 

The children will not be accelerated onto new curriculum content before 

they are secure.

• We spend a great deal of time securing subitising, counting, place 

value, calculating with numbers the children are comfortable with

• Shape and pattern and Measures including time, length, weight, 

capacity are also covered



EYFS Year 1





Foundation subjects 
We learn through a variety of exciting project and topic based themes on a two-year cycle.

These are this year’s themes: 

• Who am I? Where do I belong?

• What happens in the night sky?

• What happened ‘Once Upon a Time…?’

• What makes animals amazing?

• How does your garden grow?

• What is it like where I live?

Our curriculum encompasses objectives for EYFS and Year 1 children across the year.





PE
•PE kits to be in school each week

•Children will typically take part in two PE lessons per week – one 
will take the form of an outdoor learning session 

•The children will go home in their PE kit on a Tuesday. 

•Please ensure all kit is labelled. 



Homework 

• The reading diary and the reading pursuit

We ask that the children read at least 3 times a week at 

home…this is their main homework!

• Year 1 have weekly spellings to learn and are 

encouraged to play on Numbots

• We may set other small homework tasks through the 

year – we will share these on Weduc or Tapestry.



Assessments
Reception baseline assessment

Schools must complete the reception baseline assessment for each child in the 

first 6 weeks after they enter reception.

Early years foundation stage profile assessment

Schools must complete the early years foundation stage profile assessment 

between April and June of the academic year in which children turn 5, which is 
usually the reception year.



Assessments
Year 1 Phonics Screening Check

Schools must administer the phonics screening check within 
the 1-week period from Monday 9 June 2025. 

This is a 40 word reading test completed 1:1 with an adult.

There will be an information meeting for parents about this 
in the Spring Term.



General Messages
•EYFS Parents look out for an email soon to set up tapestry – your child's online 
learning journey.

•It is a good idea for children to have a spare set of underwear to be kept in their 

book bag just in case of accidents…we will gladly receive donations of clothing –
especially socks and underwear that your children may have grown out of.

•The  EYFS children will receive their first reading book in a couple of weeks time. 
Book bags are ready to take home – you could keep any spare clothing in there.



Thank you!
•Thank you for coming along today to hear the information about 

the year ahead.

•Thank you also for your patience at the 

end of the day as we dismiss the children –

we are trying hard to learn all of your 

faces!

•The children are settling extremely well and 

we are proud of them all!



Instagram 

If you do not follow 
us already, please do 
and check out all the 
amazing things that 

are happening in 
school day to day. 


